JUNIOR LEAGUE OF EAU CLAIRE

BOARD MEETING

May 11, 2009
Present:  Jill Fenn, Kate Gillett, Liz Kennedy-Wiechert, Susan Jewett, Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly, Joanna Schneider, Jill Hecker-Fernandes and Rachel Zacho. New Board members present Cyndi Postlewaite, Sadie Gunderson, Laurie Klinkhammer, Kathryn Wahl and Kristen Holbrooke.
Meeting Location:  Susan Jewett’s home
Call to Order: JLEC President Jill Fenn called the meeting to order at 7:54 pm. 
No April Board meeting was held due to illness.
PRESIDENT REPORT:

Jill Fenn spoke about the Fund distribution which still needed to be done for the Community Table and Dental Sealants. Jill will send a check request to Susan to get the funds distributed.
It was also talked about that the Endowment rules/bylaws be posted to the website protected. Jill will check with Robin Shih regarding the Endowment bylaws.

Also, it was brought up that we might move the JLEC Headquarters from ECRAC to the Children’s Museum since our lease is up in June and a 6 month renewal is not an option. The cost each year is $500/hours. Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly made a motion to table this subject until next year and Kate Gillett seconded it. Motion was passed. We will move forward with ECRAC as is until next year.
Spring Banquet has 30 RSVP’s. Jill Fenn will send out a reminder email to all members.

BUDGET UPDATE:

Susan Jewett reported that the total income is behind by $3,500 for the year and e
expenses are behind by $4,600.
COUNCIL REPORTS:
A. FINANCE
Liz Kennedy-Wiechert reports that Noodle & Company benefit in May brought in $129. Still looking at other opportunities for benefits nights such as Burracho’s and Cold Stone Creamery. Liz will be transitioning her position as VP of Finance to Mandy Brash.

B. MEMBERSHIP

Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly reports about Placement and said three people are needed for the Nominating Committee. She will be transitioning her position as VP of Membership to Kristen Holbrook.
C. COMMUNICATIONS
Joanna Schneider is working on updating the website. She has now added Google. Joanna will also prepare a slide show for the Spring Banquest. Joanna will be transitioning her positions as VP of Communications to Cyndi Postlewaite. 
D. COMMUNITY
Jill Hecker-Ferrnandes spoke about Celebration for Women and said it was a huge success.  Celebration made $800 extra money and this needs to be discussed if this should be a fundraiser and what we should do with the extra money.

She also talked about a possible new booth. Marianne Klinkhammer has agreed to donate a new board but, is unable to donate the graphics. This needs to be researched and discussed further.
Brochures also need to be updated
PRESIDENT ELECTS REPORT:
Kate Gillett spoke about her new position as President. The theme for the 2009/2010 year will be “Volunteer”. Meetings will be held at places that volunteer or need volunteers. She also spoke about creating goals for the specific positions on the board and will help guide the goals along.
Leadership of Eau Claire has a spot open. Kathryn Wahl has already completed this. We could send someone in her place or save the funds for future/other use.
The next board meeting will be in September with the new board in place.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:47 p.m. Kate Gillett made the motion and Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly seconded the motion.
Meeting minutes submitted by Recording Secretary, Rachel Zacho
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